                                                  CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 17th September, 2018,

       Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chairman), Alan Price, David Raymond, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris, 

                      C Cllr. Neil Prior.
       Apologies:  Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas
1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 16th July, 2018, were read and approved.  Proposed by    

Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. David Raymond
2. Matters Arising  
· Mathry one-way system.  C Cllr. Neil Prior has met with John Price again and reviewed the CCTV footage of the lorry that got stuck.   The conclusion is that things should stay the same with more enforcement if that is possible or remove the order to reinstall two way traffic with a change of line of sight by the corner of the public house.  The Councillors were not in favour of two way traffic.  Cllr. Prior will ask for alternative ideas and submit plans.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant next meeting – next meeting – Tuesday 30th October at 7.30pm.  Suggestions of mower, short mat bowls mat, community noticeboards and refurbishment of the toilets.  To be discussed more fully at the next Community Council meeting.   Should be put onto new Mathry Facebook page –  Cllr. Jill Morgan will talk to Linda Peacock.  C Cllr. Prior offered to help with the poster. 
· Local Democracy and Boundary Commission – Review of Electoral Arrangements for the County 
of Pembrokeshire – first stage consultation – end date 24th September, 2018.  Councillors were happy with the proposals.
· Pembrokeshire Land Trust – no response as yet.  
· Arising from the Pembs County Council LDP Cllr. Jill Morgan is working on a definitive plan showing land available for development in Mathry.  For the next meeting.
· Community Hall – damp issues in meeting room.  The two upper windows above the meeting room and both fire doors need to be replaced, quotes are being obtained.
· Castlemorris and Mathry noticeboards – Cllr. Tim Mason will refurbish the noticeboard in Mathry and review the one in Castlemorris. 
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration  - £230.00
                                              John Price – £124.06 (toilet windows)




       B G Betterspoons - £60.00 (Xmas tree)  
                                              Phill Lamb - £314.00 (toilet plumbing)
          Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. David Raymond

          Account information: 
          Balance of current a/c as at 31st August, 2018 - £4943.78


      Balance of deposit a/c as at 16th August, 2018 - £2002.18 

                                     l
4. PLANNING
PCC

Planning Application

18/0433/PA:  Side adjacent to The Haggard, Mathry – residential development (7 units) – amended plans – reserved matters refer to siting, design, external appearances, means of access and landscaping.  No adverse comments.








Planning Permission Refused

18/0227/PA – Llwyn y Gorras – Castlemorris – change of use of land to garden and erection of a single garage.    The Clerk was asked to send in no adverse comment from Mathry Community Council.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) World War 1 silhouettes – grant obtained and delivery due soon.
b) Hywel Dda – Communities Voice on Health and Care consultation feedback.  Report on findings and letter received.
c) Email from Bill Preece re the future of the St. Davids CLT received.  Cllr. Jill Morgan will try to attend the AGM.
d) OVW – invitation to Pembrokeshire Area Meeting on the 18th September in County Hall, Haverfordwest, 7pm received. 
e) PCC – Gambling Act 2005 – Consultation on Review of Licensing Policy – closing date 28th September – passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
f) PCC – Community Charter – final draft received. For next meeting.
g) N Pembs Transport Forum questionnaire.  Copies given to Councillors to return individually.
h) PCC – assistance requested with maximising completion and return of Household Enquiry Forms received.
i) Llewellyn Humphries – email reply to request for response from the University of Wales received.  Clerk requested to find out legal costs.
j) PCC – Littering, dog fouling and other anti-social behaviour received.
k) PCC – further information regarding the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant received.
l) PCC – C Cllr. Neil Prior – “My Account” for Mathry CC on the Pembs County Council website.  This can be set up and used for reporting fly tipping and other services.  The Clerk was asked to expedite.

6. COMMUNITY HALL
See Matters Arising for damp issues.   Very successful raffle raised around £600.

7. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Smarter working now introduced into County Hall.   Text messages have been introduced for bin day alerts.

8. FRENCH TWINNING
Very successful visit.  An invoice for the Council’s share of the present will be forthcoming.

9. WAR MEMORIAL

Quotes have been obtained for the  war memorial (cleaning and reguilding). 3 quotes - £990 + VAT, £1069, £1250.  Consent for the work has been obtained from Pembs County Council.   There is a grant with 30% matched funding from the Council.  The monument is owned by the Representative Body of the Church in Wales.  Cllr. Tim Mason proposed that the Council make an application to Cadew for the grant.   Seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.


10. RIGHTS OF WAY IMPROVEMENT PLAN FOR PEMBROKESHIRE

Cllr. Jill Morgan had made a response on behalf of the Community Council to Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority.


11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 22nd October.








12. PCC LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN
Consultation period has been extended for the Council to respond.  A response will be sent in on behalf of the Council asap.
13.  PUBLIC TOILET SIGNS

       Cllr. Alan Price had ordered the signs.  The Clerk reminded the Council that it was a condition of the 

       lease that an external sign was required giving the opening times of the facility and stating that 

      Mathry Community Council was running the public toilet now.

14.  REMEMBRANCE

       The Clerk was asked to order a wreath.  The Council would be organising a daytime event for the 

       Mathry Community.

15.  HALLOWEEN EVENT

       Councillors discussed the possibility of arranging a Halloween event.   Cllr. Tim Mason offered to co-
       ordinate it.
16.   
Signed …………………………………..

Dated  …………………………………..

